
At the special meeting of the Village Board of Trustees 

held August 2, 2022 

 

Mayor Gifford called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. 

 

PRESENT:  Trustee Cook, Trustee Gray, Trustee Rizzo, Trustee Solotruck & Mayor Gifford 

 

RIVERBANK ORDINANCE 

Mayor provided the board with draft language regarding the riverbank ordinance which will protect public 

health and safety and minimize the risk to existing development, investment, and public infrastructure; 

legislation will be introduced at August 10th board meeting. 

 

VILLAGE CODE WITH RESPECT TO BRICK PAVERS 

Mayor provided the board with draft language regarding Village Code §210-20-1 with respect to brick pavers.  

The proposed language would remove the requirement for brick pavers in the Central Business District and 

replace with “decoration consistent with neighboring properties as recommended by the Planning Board”; the 

Superintendent of Public Works would continue to provide required specifications; legislation will be 

introduced at August 10th board meeting. 

 

EV CHARGER PROPOSAL 

Mayor provided the board with a proposal from Livingston Charge Port to install 10 charging stations in Collins 

Park; the cost of the chargers could potentially be offset by grants and funding discounts.  The board would like 

the proposal to be amended so that the Village would only continue with the project if the discounts and grants 

are received; Mayor with contact Livingston Charge Point to amend proposal. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

MOVED by Trustee Solotruck, seconded by Trustee Rizzo to waive park use application fees for the Empire 

State Youth Orchestra’s use of Freedom Park on Friday, August 12th from 11:00am-12:00pm.  

Ayes:  Trustee Gray, Rizzo, Solotruck & Mayor Gifford 

Noes:  None 

Abstentions:  Trustee Cook 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

MOVED by Trustee Cook, seconded by Trustee Rizzo to adjourn the meeting at 6:25p.m. 

Ayes:  Trustee Cook, Gray, Rizzo, Solotruck & Mayor Gifford 

Noes:  None 

Abstentions:  None  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Maria A. Schmitz 

Clerk to the Village Board of Trustees 


